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SHADE TREE COMMITTEE MINUTES
October 9, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.  Committee members present were Steve Zaikowski, Jan Godek and Rob Sikorski.  
OLD BUSINESS

Michelle Barron – 55 Winay Terrace
Steve spoke with Roger Read about the homeowner’s request for an explanation as to why two street trees were removed in the side yard facing Quail Run.  Roger will contact Ms. Barron.

New Jersey Urban & Community Forestry Status Report
Credits will be added to this year’s report for Rich Bergmann and Jake Hoskin’s attendance at a hazardous tree class at Rutgers earlier this year.  Their credits for that class were not reflected in our year-to-date total credits due to an oversight.
NEW BUSINESS

Enclave at Long Valley – Welsh Farm Road and Corner of Dairy Lane & Fairview Avenue

We received a request from Leon Hall and Ken Short as a result of an inspection done prior to the bond release.  During the inspection, they observed three dead trees.  By memo to the Planning Board dated October 1, 2018, Steve provided planting specifications for planting replacement trees for one dead tree in the detention basin on Welsh Farm Road and two trees on the corner of Dairy Lane and Fairview Avenue.

Barbara Kalmus – 24 Candour Court, Hackettstown
We received a Shade Tree Notification Form dated August 28, 2018 from the homeowner requesting removal of two diseased/dead trees and stump grinding.  We have forwarded this request to the DPW to handle.

Michael Hermetz – 62 Knob Hill Road, Hackettstown
We received a Shade Tree Notification Form dated September 14, 2018 advising of a dead/diseased tree.  Steve will contact the homeowner.

Gail Landau – 19 Douglas Drive, Long Valley
We received a Shade Tree Notification Form dated September 14, 2018 requesting removal of a dead tree.  We have forwarded this request to the DPW to handle.
North Jersey Ornamental Horticultural Symposium

There is a Tree Day at this symposium the first week in January 2019.  Members of the Shade Tree Committee and Department of Public Works can attend.  There will be funds in the 2019 budget for this.

Life Giving Orthodox Church – 132 Califon Road – Block 51, Lot 31.03

We received a memo dated October 5, 2018 from JoAnn Griffith enclosing a plat and a request for its review.  No trees were shown on Califon Road on the plat.  Steve will inspect the site to see if shade trees are required.
Budd Lake Animal Hospital – 92 Route 46 East

We received a memo dated October 5, 2018 from JoAnn Griffith enclosing a plat for a parking lot expansion and a request for its review, along with a note from Ms. Griffith that on October 8 the Planning Board agreed to recommend a waiver of any shade tree requirements.  We reviewed the plat briefly, however, in light of the waiver, no further action is required by this Committee.
NEXT MEETING
The November meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 13, 2018.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Jan Godek

Recording Secretary
